
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

M E M O 
 
 
TO:  County Commissioners   
   
FROM:  Robert W. Wilson  
        
DATE:  December 15, 2021 
 
SUBJECT: Unbudgeted 2021 Buildings and Grounds Request  

 
 
Buildings and Grounds Supervisor, Gene Gartner, has approached me with 
an unbudgeted 2021 request for the purchase of LED lights in the amount 
of $11,835.   
 
Funds are available in the 2021 Annex General Maintenance Line item for 
this purchase. The lights will be installed, and instillation costs paid in 2022, 
in office areas occupied by juvenile courts operations. 
 
$50,000 is budgeted in 2022 for instillation of LED lights in all hallway areas 
in the Annex Building. This unbudgeted 2021 request compliments and will 
be coordinated with the planned 2022 project. 
 
 
 
 
SUGGESTED MOTION:  Authorize the Chair to sign purchase order 
with Bergstrom Electric in the amount of $11,835 for LED lights to be 
installed in 1st floor office areas of the Annex Building.   
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